SBDM Minutes
March 11, 2017
  Those present: Michelle Motley, Liz Looten, Mary Renfrow-Brown, Eric Bristol, Jenny Aldridge, Ashley Carmon
I. Opening Business—Meeting called to order @3:15pm by Michelle Motley.
a. Approval of Agenda and February Minutes—Renfrow-Brown/Bristol
b. Public Comment—We had 2 guests today, Sara Ingram and Emily Hinton.
c. Good News Report—The Academic Team won District Governor’s Cup and was 3rd in Regional Governor’s Cup along with 2nd in Quick Recall. We also had several students place in some of the individual awards. Another great year for Helmwood Heights Academic Team!
II. Student Achievement
a. RTL Report—Mrs. Motley met with Kelli Bush to look over data. Kids are making progress. Kids are being served in the classrooms. Looking at what we need to do to move them on. Mrs. Motley has a graph made to show students progress. 
b. Star 360—Will meet with staff to look and see where students are at. Will take a Spring Benchmark in April.
III. School Improvement Plan 
a. Needs Assessment—Mrs. Motley will meet with Mr. Ballard to go over needs assessment. Some of the items that will be done here at Helmwood are  resurfacing the parking lot and painting the outside of the building. Also, allocations were reviewed along with Tentative Staffing for 2017-18 by SBDM.
IV. Budget
a. Section 6—2016-17 budget is looking good. A majority of the money has been spent. A tentative budget for 2017-18 was presented to SBDM. All budget line items were discussed.  Some money was moved to different areas to better meet needs. On a motion/second by Aldridge/Renfrow-Brown, the 2017-18 budget passed.
V. Program Review/Committee—Tabled
VI. Policy/By Laws—Will look at 2.04 policy at the next meeting.
VII. Old Business--None
VIII. New Business—We did not get the RTA grant for next school year. We have 2 teachers retiring. TELL Survey started March 1st and will run through the end of March.
a. TELL Survey— TELL Survey started March 1st and will run through the end of March. 
IX. Science Assessment —Pilot assessments due to the state at the end of March; only for 4th grade. Therefore fourth grade will not take the Science section for K-Prep this year in May.
X. Next Meeting—On a motion/second by Bristol/Renfrow-Brown, the meeting was adjourned at 4:31 p.m. The next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 11th   @3:15p.m.

